
COMMUNIQUÉ 

 

The public is hereby informed that the Mapou Sub-Office of the Ministry of National 

Infrastructure and Community Development (National Infrastructure Division) located at Royal 

Road, Mapou has been closed and the services provided thereat have been transferred to Piton 

Sub-Office, Piton. 

Accordingly, any person requiring information with respect to building permits issued prior 

to 2004 for the regions of Pamplemousses and Rivière du Rempart, is requested to call at the Piton 

Sub-Office of this Ministry. 
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